
Clerk’s Report – Warham Parish Council – 20 July 2023 
 
The grant application for the lighting timers has now gone in. I have applied for 
£750 of the £910 bill. The £910 is subject to VAT, but we can claim that back. 
The next time that the deciding committee meets will be September, probably 
towards the end of the month. K&M have supplied me with figures showing that 
our unmetered supply will use 44% less electricity once they are fitted. They will 
switch off at midnight and come back on at 5.30 until it is light. 
 
As you will have seen, a University team intends to carry out a “dig” at Warham 
Camp during the summer. They talked about having a meeting to talk about the 
results and I have tried to steer them towards the Reading Room. 
 
I have received notification from the appointed accountants that our annual 
audit has been accepted. 
 
I have no further news of the affordable housing site but will write to HfW and 
Flagship before the meeting asking them if they have anything to report. 
 
KL July 2023 


